[bookmark: _GoBack]MINUTES OF THE RAYNHAM PARK & RECREATION COMMISSION
Regular Monthly Meeting, December 1, 2020, 6:00 p.m.
Raynham Senior Center, 2215 King Phillip St, Raynham, MA

In attendance: Chairman Jim Brow, Commissioner Chris Shaw, Director Tim McRae, and Administrative Assistant/Recording Secretary Samantha Sturtevant.

The Chairman called the meeting to order at 6:00p.m. Chris entertained a motion to approve the minutes from the November 3rd, 2020 meeting. Jim seconded the motion and a unanimous vote followed.

Old Business:
a. Forge River Parkway Basketball Court
Tim gave an update that the town is still trying to locate the deed. They have not able been able to find the workers that were on the site but further steps will be able to be taken once it is located.

b. Dog Park
Tim has been keeping in contact with Mrs. Dermody. She has spoken to the community and they’re all excited to see the ideas on the dog park.
Chris mentioned that we can send out one more letter and see how it goes.

New Business Items (1):
a. Schedule future meeting updates
Tim went over the dates of the future commission meetings for 2021.

Commissioners’ Reported the following:
Chris: Nothing to report.
Jim: Nothing to report.

Staff Reports:
Sammi: Shared some updates in regards to the Facebook page. The goal is to get 200 likes/followers by the new year to get the word out about the page to the community. In the last month, we have gone from 4 likes to 96 likes. We hope to continue providing online contests and engagement for families to participate in to keep the program spirit going.

Tim announced the following:
-Heather and Sarah will be taking a Safe Serve course at the Hampton Inn on December 14th, 2020.
-We will be calling the kids this upcoming Tuesday Dec.8th and Wednesday Dec. 9th for Santa’s Calling. Chris commented that’s awesome.
-Tim mentioned that we are unable to do the tree lighting due to the COVID regulations.
-Tim has been in touch with Derek Swenson. They are taking the time to prepare for a massive inflex and in case the schools reopen and a number of families come back to the program.
-Tim has been in contact with Paul Monte about the Town Meeting. They’re hoping it won’t be a Zoom meeting but they will find out.
-The programs “Mad Science” and skiing lessons at Blue Hills are officially open. Skiing lessons are limited but they are still available.
-Tim wished everyone a Merry Christmas and Happy Holidays.

Chris made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Jim seconded the motion and a unanimous vote followed. The meeting was adjourned at 6:09p.m.

Respectfully Submitted,
Sammi Sturtevant
Administrative Assistant/Recording Secretary
